



## **Development and Housing**

Council Offices Market Street Newbury Berkshire RG14 5LD

Our Ref:

Please ask for: Planning Policy Team

**Direct Line: 01635 519111** 

e-mail: planningpolicy@westberks.gov.uk

Dear Sir / Madam,

## West Berkshire Local Plan Review 2022-2039 (LPR) Consultation on Proposed Main Modifications – 6 December 2024 to 31 January 2025

The West Berkshire Local Plan Review 2022-2039 (LPR) is currently being independently examined by a Planning Inspector appointed by the Secretary of State. The Inspector's role is to assess whether the LPR has been prepared in accordance with the Duty to Cooperate, legal and procedural requirements and whether it is sound (positively prepared, justified, effective and consistent with national policy). If the Inspector concludes that the LPR is sound and meets the necessary tests, it can then be adopted by the Council and will form the Local Plan for the District.

The Inspector issued his preliminary findings on 31 July 2024, and a note on the Main Modifications consultation on 24 October 2024. The findings are without prejudice to his final report but set out the Main Modifications he considers are required in order to make the LPR sound. These proposed Main Modifications are now subject to an 8-week public consultation from Friday 6 December 2024 to 31 January 2025.

It is important that any proposed Main Modifications do not undermine the sustainability process that has informed the preparation of the LPR. The Council has therefore updated the Sustainability Appraisal/Strategic Environmental Assessment (SA/SEA), and produced an addendum to the Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA), both of which accompany the LPR.

We are therefore now inviting representations on the following documents:

- Schedule of Proposed Main Modifications to the West Berkshire Local Plan Review 2022-2039
- Schedule of Proposed Changes to the Policies Map
- Updated Sustainability Appraisal/Strategic Environmental Assessment (SA/SEA)
   Report Proposed Main Modifications (November 2024)
- Addendum to the Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA) of the Proposed Main Modifications (November 2024).

between Friday 6 December 2024 and 11:59pm on Friday 31 January 2025.

Please note that representations may only be made in relation to the documents as set out above. If you previously submitted representations to the earlier consultations on the LPR the Inspector has already considered these during the examination and there is no need to make them again.

Representations must be received no later than 11:59pm on Friday 31 January 2025. Late representations cannot be taken into consideration by the Inspector. The Statement of Representations Procedure attached explains where the relevant documents are available for inspection and how your comments should be submitted. I hope this is helpful, but if you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Planning Policy Team on the contact details above.

Yours faithfully,

Clare Lawrence
Executive Director for Place

You have been sent this letter because you have previously made representations on the Local Plan or have asked to be kept informed. If you no longer wish to be contacted please let us know – preferably by e-mail.

The Government wishes to build extra houses in the green wells or empty used land near towns
They heave allocated houses to Hungerford that
They may be built on open, very visible form land in the A.O. N.B. to the routh of the town.
Does this accord with the LPR?

Received 8/1/25